GREENWOOD NEWSLETTER SEPTEMBER 2014

Cash Payments – Cash payments for taxes, water, sewer and/or trash bills MUST be made in Greenwood Town Hall. Please do not place cash payments in our outside drop box. Money Orders and check payments may be placed in the outside drop box for payments to the Town.

Big Saturday – The Big Saturday festivities will be held on Saturday September 6, 2014. Please see www.greenwoodbig saturday.com for vendor information and applications.

Drug Take Back – The next Drug take back is scheduled for Saturday September 27, 2014. The site for the collection is the Greenwood Town Hall from 10:00 am - 2:00 pm.

Truck Convoy for Special Olympics – Saturday, October 4, 2014 there will be a truck convoy starting at 10:00 am from the Delaware State Fairgrounds in Harrington and coming through Greenwood at about 10:30. The best viewing area would be at Royal Farms. This is a fundraiser for Special Olympics in Delaware.

Grass Ordinance – The Town of Greenwood has a Grass Ordinance. As summer comes closer please keep in mind to cut your grass when necessary. Anything in excess of 8 inches in height will cause you to receive a notice about cutting your grass. Then if the grass is not cut within the required time the Town will cut it and bill you for the cost.

Water Conservation Tips – In an effort to help the residents of Greenwood conserve water we will be including a monthly water conservation tip. The tip for September – "Know where your master water shut-off valve is located. This could save water and prevent damage to your home."